
Greetings Z FamilyñJohn & Linda Boman  Chapter Directors 

Since Thanksgiving is now over and Christmas is just around the corner, 

Linda and I wanted to wish everyone our best wishes for your good 

health, memorable family times, and a frame of mind that would resem-

ble that of Thanksgiving and Christmas combined into one. That may 

sound weird, but hear me out.  If everyone was thankful for what they 

have realizing that some have more than others, and they showed the 

spirit of the Christmas Season in their actions and how they treat others, 

the world would be a better place to be.  At least that is what I believe.  

There is so much hurt in the world for all sorts of reasons and sharing 

some Joy may be just what your fellow man/woman may need to make 

their day. 

 

On another note, Linda and I were up in the Central Coast for vacation 

during Thanksgiving week and met up with some fellow Goldwingers.  

We had lunch at Dornôs in Morro Bay and just enjoyed our time together.  

Best Clam Chowder anywhere!!!! 

 

 

Well thatôs it for now.  Linda and I thank all of you who helped make our 

first year as CDôs successful. We have a great 2012 planned out and will 

do our best to make sure you all enjoy it as well. 

 

Merry Christmas to all!!  Come share with us 

soonéééé 
 

Ride safely and enjoy life!!! 

John & Linda Boman 

CA-1Z Chapter Directors 

December 2011 
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Time of GivingñDanny & Ginger Merritt, ACD  

 

November and December are the best months of the year to share with all those  in need. Chapter ñZò  

members did an awesome job this year! From Jackets to of all of the food items given to our local pantries in 

Temecula and Murrieta. Chapter Z members have donated all year to help those in need, and Danny and I want 

to thank you all for the support you have given our local communities. THANK YOU CHAPTER Z.  

 

Our chapter directors ñJohn & Linda Bomanò have done a great job in moving our chapter forward in 2011 

and they have some great things planed for 2012. We hope that you will all join us in enjoying another great 

year. Lets all have Fun and ride safely in 2012. 

 

Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

 

Ride Often , Ride Safe, Lets Ride!!!!! 

Danny  & Ginger 
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Assistant Education Director John Garrett 1-951-505-5335 john@garrett.bz 



I guess safety can be expressed in many ways, and how you think about safety is shown by your actions, in 

front of others, and when youôre by yourself. Letôs go over a few things -- 

 

Doing the right thing(s) to maintain yourself, your co-rider, and your motorcycle to express safety in all that 

you do, is so very important. 

 

As for yourself ï Making sure you feel well enough to ride, is important, because if youôre not feeling well; 

sniffles, coughing/sneezing, runny eyes causing blurry vision, head ache, or even just being excessively tired, 

can cause you to not be reacting as promptly or correct, as you should. Distracting you from proper attention 

to your surroundings are common occurrences brought about by these reactions to an allergy, cold, flu, medi-

cations, or maybe just muscle aches from too much, or excessive activity. 

 

These same things mentioned here also apply to the co-rider, just as well. If they are not feeling well, this 

might lead to not recognizing a hazard that you, the rider might have missed noticing.  Or if the co-rider is 

tired, not feeling well, or even feeling faint, and excessively moving around in the back seat, this could cause 

the rider problems with proper handling of the bike in normal conditions, let alone if an emergency move is 

required. 

 

Now, for the bike, itself ï Proper maintenance will keep you upright and moving down the rode properly and 

safely all the miles you go. There are so many things to cover with regards to this; so I am just going to high-

light some key areas (Not in any special order) ï  

 

(1) Tires and brakes with good tread and brake pad thickness will give you good traction for getting down the 

road, straight or curves, along with the ability to slow down or stop quickly and safely as the needs arise.  

(2)  (2) Lighting ï All significant lighting is working properly with regular checks for proper illumination (no 

burned out bulbs).   

(3) (3) Proper maintenance ï Oil / filter changes, tune-ups, mechanical adjustments, non-engine lubrication 

points, etc. will keep you dependably running down the highway without trouble. 

 

Riding attire is very important too ï The blacktop is not very forgiving when the human body meets up with it, 

even at only 5 or 10 miles per hour. Recommended levels for riding attire are, to be fully covered with protec-

tive clothing; such as ballistic nylons, as theyôre called, for jackets/pants or pant over-garments (chaps), , 

leather can be used in these areas also, along with for your gloves.  

 

And of course your helmet ï DOT approved, with full face highly recommended.  Three quarter helmets are 

OK and safer than the half helmets, but still not providing the full coverage required to best keep your head in 

one piece in case of impact with an object such as another vehicle or the pavement.  
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Safety What is That ðSteve Mason, Assistant Chapter Educator CA-1Z 



In our Prayers -  Linda Boman-Sunshine Lady 
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In Our Prayers  
 

òSunshine Ladyó 

 
Linda Boman  

   951-259-5277 
lwolter5@yahoo.com 

 

Holiday time is here!  It is a time of joy and peace for most, and a time of loneliness for 
others.  It is important to remember to take time to reach out to those who will struggle to 
get through the holidays.  It is amazing how just a little act of kindness can help someone 
through a tough time in the road of life!  We all travel this road at various times in our lives 
and it is those moments when someone reminds us that we are important and loved!   
 
Several Zebra Members went down to visit with Barb Dory.  She was in good spirits and it 
was nice to visit with her and Mike.  They are living with her son and daughter-in-law, 
Lance and Angel, so she is closer to the hospital in San Diego.  Please keep Barb and 
Mike in your prayers.  I know they would both appreciate it! 
 
We have other Zebra Family Members that we want to keep in our prayers.  I know they 
would appreciate a phone call or a visit from you when they are feeling down; knowing 
someone cares is one of the best medicines around!  If you know of anyone that is need 
of our prayers, please let me know so we can add them also.   
 

A Little Sunshine Goes A Long Way!  
Please Keep the Following Zebra Family Members In Your Prayers : 

 
Barb Dory   Mike Dory 
Jeannie Mason  Don Baxter   

 

There never was a person who did anything worth doing  
that did not receive more than he/she gave  

 
 
 
 

mailto:lwolter5@yahoo.com


  
 Karen McNally and JoAnn Stropes delivered the collected canned goods and ten turkeys to the Murrieta 

Pantry and the Temecula Food Pantry.  Upon arrival at the Murrieta Pantry we were greeted by volunteer; 

Tiffany Berry who introduced us to Maria Bhanukitsiri who is the Food Pantry Manager for Murrieta. 

Maria was delighted with our donations and said ñI love all the Bikersé we are so blessed by their generos-

ityñ. A volunteer at the Pantry who happened to be a Harley rider greeted us when he saw are Chapter Vests 

and told the others ñThe Wingers are here!ò They had 48 volunteers on November 16th to help with the 

many functions of the pantry. We were given a tour of the pantry and the tally board which showed the past 

week count was for 550 families on Wednesday and 624 families on Thursday.  With the holidays they ex-

pect the count to be much higher; Maria also shared with us that they have 1600 children registered for 

Christmas gifts. One of the needs they have for the holidays is script cards (or gift cards) which they are 

planning on giving from Wal-Mart so the families can pick out what would be special for their children and 

age appropriate.  

 

Temecula Pantry  

Emma Alcantar who has worked at the Temecula Pantry for the past five years helped us load up the shop-

ping carts with our donations of canned goods and turkeys.  Emma and Clair gave us a tour and expressed 

their appreciation for our donation to the pantry.  Temecula Pantry is open three days a week with fresh 

fruit and bread to help between the weekly food pick up dates. They help approx.  65-100 families three 

times a week, and in the next few weeks they will be open every day. The Director, Margie Hammersley 

visited with us and expressed just how much they appreciate all the other donations of coats and clothes 

Chapter Z has brought them this past year.  When asked, what their extra needs during the holidays were 

she stated they have 150 families and they would like to be able to give gift cards to the 15-18 age groups 

which are sometimes forgotten, gift cards such as; Movies, Big Five, Target, and hair products for the girls. 

The generosity of Chapter Z and all its members is amazing. Our memberôs commitment to helping our lo-

cal families weather the crises in their lives is appreciated by those who help them and most importantly by 

all those who benefit.  

 

Thanks to Everyone  
Your Charity Committee 

Karen McNally, Sally Ritschel, JoAnn Stropes  
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   Chapter Zé Hello from the Charity Committee, CA-1Z 



Hello Zebras ñ  Ralph & Tina Stoute, Ride Coordinators CA-1Z 
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WOW, Can You Believe that a whole year has gone by already ! 

 

Hope that all of you have enjoyed our dinner socials, rides, chapter meeting visits, PLPôs, Bike maintenance 

day,  seminars,  annual events  and region & district rallies, chapter picnics and Ice cream socials, etc.   What a 

busy calendar we had for 2011.  We hope all of you had as much fun as we did. 

 

We would like to thank the our CDôs and ACDôs and all the staff,  ride captains,  tail gunners  and everyone 

that has helped  plan & participate  in 2011.  

 

The website has the December calendar of events .  Please sign up for the events you plan to attend. 

Please check  the website for our 2012 calendar for Jan, Feb .  They have been completed. 

We would like to wish all of you and your families a VERY BLESSED MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY 

NEW YEAR ! 

 

Looking forward to our 2012 schedule of FUN  with FRIENDS !! 

Be Safe  and see you @ our next Event ! 

 

See you on the Next Ride or Dinner Social!!!  

Ralph & Tina Stoute,   

Tour Directors & COY 2011 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 


